
Wayne (Fri, 24 May 2019 at 4:52 PM) 
cc: james@thetorresfirm.com 
 
To Whom It May Concern, 
  
I am not sure why Doubl-Kold is still included in this “ongoing” complaint. We have complied as 
requested and were doing so before the original complaint was filed by Mr. Nelsen. The two Doubl-Kold 
employees on the list provided are contributing to the PAC voluntarily and at their request. 
  
Attached are 22 signed forms for 598 members employed by Doubl-Kold at the end of March 
acknowledging they understanding the PAC is voluntary. Of those 22 only 2 have elected to have the 
PAC withheld, attached are the annual forms they signed in December 2018. The other 20 had elected 
not have the PAC funds withheld. I would think this alone is an indication Doubl-Kold is not withholding 
any funds associated with 598’s PAC fund unless they have been authorized. Since that time we have 
hired 4 additional 598 members and attached are the forms they signed upon hiring in whether they 
wanted the PAC withheld or not. You will see 3 of the 4 have requested the PAC to be withheld. 
  
Also we allow any 598 member to change their decision at any time and, within reason, change the 
withholding request upon written notice from the employee. 
  
I do not know what records 598 keeps or how they are stored or organized. I only know what Doubl-Kold 
is doing. I would appreciate in the future if this continues that someone checks with us or our records 
before claims  are made we are not complying with the RCWs and WACs. 
  
Respectfully, 
  
Wayne F. Gohl Jr. 
President 
Doubl-Kold 
  
Ph. (509) 248-9588 
Fax (509) 453-6538 
E-mail: wayne@doubl-kold.com 
 


























































